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The Anti-Ragging and Discipline Committee of Shyam Lal College (Evening) has been actively working 

throughout the academic year 2024–25 to ensure the safety, dignity, and well-being of all students. 

Guided by UGC norms and University regulations, the committee has undertaken various initiatives to 

maintain a campus environment free from ragging and indiscipline. 

Key Activities and Preventive Measures 

a. Orientation Programme 

A detailed anti-ragging and discipline awareness session was conducted during the orientation of first-

year students in August 2024. Students were briefed about their rights, the consequences of ragging, 

and reporting mechanisms. 

b. Display of Guidelines 

Anti-ragging and discipline-related posters, UGC helpline numbers, and complaint procedures were 

displayed on campus. Moreover, in September 2024 , Anti ragging committee collaborated with 

Internal Complaint committee to conduct a sensitization programme on the college campus.  

c. Collection of Undertakings 

In line with UGC guidelines, anti-ragging undertakings were collected from both students and their 

parents/guardians through the online portal. 

d. Vigilance and Campus Monitoring 

The committee undertook periodic rounds of the campus, especially during lunch hours and between 

shifts, to monitor student interactions and deter any potential misconduct. 

 

Incidents and Disciplinary Action 

a. Incident of Physical Injury 

In one unfortunate incident during the session, a student sustained physical injuries in a confrontation 

involving two other students. After a preliminary inquiry, the two involved students were suspended. 

The matter was handled with seriousness and in accordance with due process. 

b. Complaint of Physical and Verbal Assault 

Another student submitted a formal complaint alleging physical and verbal assault by a morning 

student. The committee took immediate cognizance of the matter, and an internal investigation is 

currently underway to ascertain the facts and determine appropriate action. 

 

 

 



Grievance Redressal and Support 

The committee remains accessible to students through open-door interactions and written 

complaints. Students were encouraged to report incidents confidentially. In both reported cases, the 

complainants were assured of full protection during the inquiry process. 

 

Despite two significant incidents, the committee managed to maintain discipline through swift 

response and firm action. We reaffirm our commitment to ensuring a zero-tolerance approach toward 

ragging and any form of misconduct. The Committee supported in best possible manner in the 

organisation of all events in the college especially Annual Day Function,Vasantika,Abhivyanjana etc. 

Committee is thankful to the Principal sir for his constant support, faculty members, members of the 

committee and student body for their cooperation and vigilance. 
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